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Area Principal (On-Island Outer-site Schools) All on-
island schools made a trip to Craig to play in the city gym, 
eat pizza and swim at the pool. Elementary went on 
Monday, March 14th and MS/HS went on Tuesday, March 
15th. It was a great way to kick off the spring break week. 
Comments from the students included things like; it was 
great to get to know other kids from around the district, 
swimming was great, having time in the gym to play, was 
awesome. Teachers commented on how well the students 
behaved and how smoothly things ran. They all had fun. 
Thank you, Kayley Moen for all the efforts in 
coordination! 
 
 
 
 
Professional Development: We held a in-person in-service on March 11th. It’s always great to get together 
to collaborate in person. Topics covered included positives happening at each site, Google calendar, iReady, 
block vs. tradition 6 period schedule, state testing training, and collaboration time. 
 
*Barry C Stewart Kasaan School:  The Middle School and High School students continue to be building 
with their hands working on wood projects and ceramics. The elementary are building their school library 
and if anyone is interested in contributing, please reach out to Karen Freese.  
 
*Hollis School: Enrollment continues to grow, and they continue to bring their learning out of their 
busting doors exploring their environment. Dr. Mark Standley brought drones to Hollis and the students 
ate it up. Hollis’s 4th graders participated in the NAEP assessment. Finally, they eagerly anticipate the 
beginning construction of the new school! 

  
*Howard Valentine Coffman Cove School:  4 Coffman 
Cove students traveled to Whale Pass to join them in their 
Kayak Fishing & Repair/Drone Pilate class. Their student 
store is up and running and they are open regularly. They 
are adding sewing projects for sale, so stop by and check 
out their handiwork! 
 



 

*Naukati School: Sports continue to be a highlight 
with many participants, and they hope to do well at the 
State Archery meet. Wood working, sewing, culinary, 
and art, as no surprise, are students’ highlights of the 
school day. They have been busy cleaning up around 
the community and are planning another day coming 
up.  
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
*Whale Pass: Wednesday-Saturday, March 9-12 all the MS and HS students participated in a Kayak 
Fishing & Repair/Drone Pilot elective class. They will continue with the course to complete the credit. 
8th graders participated in the NAEP (National Assessment of Educational Progress) testing in March as 
well.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Deidre Jenson,  
Area Principal 


